
 
 
 

Every Student Thriving 
 
3 October  2025 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
We hope you have had a good week. We have certainly reached that time of the year when 
the temperature is beginning to shift and there are sniffs and coughs taking hold of both 
adults and children. Can I continue to encourage you to apply the ‘tough love’ formula of 
getting your child into school with minor ailments. This, in and of itself, is about building 
resilience and learning how to manage ‘the self’ when feeling slightly under the weather. 
Thank you. 
 
We have now established our AI working party. This will be looking at AI use in school, the 
pros, cons, dangers and positive management of this new but rapidly prevalent technology. 
Staff are now actively researching the use and management of AI in schools operating on a 
wide brief that will result in some clear policy directions for all to adhere to in due course. 
Our aim is to embrace this new tool in a positive manner with clear policy driven boundaries 
and safeguards in place.   During the week beginning 13 Oct  assemblies, led by Mr 
Crawford,  will be exploring elements of AI with our students.   
 
We are very mindful as a public body that we could be vulnerable to the more unsavoury 
aspects of AI  and we are thus reviewing several of our policies in light of AI and social media 
aspects.  As adults we also need to demonstrate proactive and positive use of this 
technology but also be mindful of the pitfalls and safety issues. As such we are now asking 
parent/carers to ensure that when they meet with staff or attend any event at school 
(consultation evenings , concerts etc.) that mobile phones or other such devices that could 
be used to capture media images or sound or other such media be turned off out of respect 
for staff and students in school. 
 
I’m pleased to report that our recent fire drill was exceptional with students and staff 
exiting the building in an extremely orderly fashion and in a new record time. It was good to 
see the vast majority of students being very mindful of each other and respectful of the fire 
drill. Next up will be our ‘Critical Incident’ lockdown drill. This will happen within the next 
few weeks and will utilise our new Audiobant address system. Students will be fully 
prepared for this drill. 
 
Our ‘Jeans for Genes’ awareness day was very successful and marks the beginning of 
several charity and/or awareness raising days that we have calendared for the year. It was 
also very notable that our sixth form Head Students  did all the heavy lifting in terms of 
promoting and coordinating this event. This was excellent example of great student 
leadership and fully aligned with our sixth form mission to #GrowLeaders. 
 
Year 9 parents, please be reminded that the form to request to change GCSE Option 
subjects will close at 9am on Monday 6th October. After this point, there will be no further 
opportunities to change. Thank you for your patience whilst we try to meet your requests.  
 
Take Care - Ian Brierly 
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REMINDERS & NOTICES 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
6 October ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Year 6 Open Morning 
23 October (Thursday)​ ​ ​ ​ ​ School finishes for half-term 
​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ (2.55pm finish) 
13 November​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ‘Into the Sixth’ Open Evening 
 
CURRENT VACANCIES 
 

●​ Cover Supervisor 
●​ Exam Assistant 
●​ Learning Resources Co-ordinator 

 
Please check our website for further details here. 
 
SAFEGUARDING LEADS & INFORMATION 
 
If parents have any concerns about this practice or, believe that any young person at John 
Colet School might be at risk, then please do contact one of the members of our 
Safeguarding Team via  - safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk 
 
PE KIT 
 

●​ Bottoms - JCS Shorts, JCS Skorts, JCS navy leggings or plain black/navy leggings 
●​ Top - JCS T-Shirt 
●​ JCS half-zip or JCS Blue Hoodie (Other forms of top or Hoodie are not acceptable) 
●​ White socks (required for every sporting activity) 
●​ Long Blue socks (required for both rugby and football) 
●​ Sports trainers that do not mark surfaces.  
●​ NO Nike pro-style shorts or converse style trainers 

 
MESSAGE CAREERS 
 
Support for Year 11 Mock Interviews: Following the great feedback from previous years and 
growing interest from our current Year 11 students, we are pleased to be hosting mock 
interviews on Wednesday 15th October 9.30am-12.30pm.  If you are able to support this 
valuable event and help our students gain interview experience please get in touch by 
emailing careers@johncolet.co.uk. 
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https://www.johncolet.co.uk/about/vacancies/
mailto:safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
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PARENT SUPPORT : Click HERE for Higher Res PDF 
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lgRCJrEzTKZI02-Lv2wrwxsMMtASrd-s/view?usp=sharing
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TOOLED UP - PARENT SUPPORT 
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COMMUNITY SUPPORT  
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